


American Society for Engineering Education





Tulio Sulbaran, Treasurer-Secretary


Southeastern Section


Instruction  Administration  Research


Minutes

Luncheon Business Meeting

08 April 2008
Memphis, Tennessee
1. Cecelia Wigal called the meeting  to order at 12:30 pm 

2. Tulio Sulbaran read the minutes of the spring 2006/2007 luncheon business meeting.  Minutes were recommended for approval by Greg Sedrick and second by Paul Palozolo. The meeting minutes was approved unanimously.

3. Barbara Bernal announced nominations for President Elect and Secretary-Treasurer which were presented to the executive board at the April 6, 2008 Sunday executive board meeting:

Keith Plemmons  – President Elect


Tulio Sulbaran - Secretary/Treasurer

4. Barbara Bernal opened the floor for additional nominations, no additional nominations were made. On recommendation by Claire McCullough and second by B.K. Hodge the slate of officers was approved unanimously.

5. Barbara Bernal announced the 2009 ASEE-SE Annual meeting that will be held in Marietta, Georgia and hosted by the SPSU.  The conference will be held on or near the campus. 
6. J.P. Mohsen indicated that he was successful in getting the national ASEE President-Elect position 
7. Barbara Bernal read the list of resolutions expressing appreciation to all who helped with conference preparations.  Motion made by B.K. Hodge with second by Jackie Mobley to approve the resolutions.  The resolutions were approved unanimously. 
8. Cecelia Wigal announced that the new section President was Barbara Bernal.

9. Barbara Bernal adjourned the meeting at 12:45 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Tulio Sulbaran
Secretary
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Whereas the Southeastern Section of the American Society of Engineering Education has been the guest of
The University of Alabama at Tuscaloosa, Alabama during its 2006 Annual Meeting, and

Whereas, the members of the Section wish to acknowledge with grateful appreciation the efforts of those
responsible for the hospitality and outstanding arrangements and to those who have contributed to the
success and fellowship of the meeting

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED:

FIRST, that we thank The University of Alabama and its faculty and its Administration for the invitation to
meet in Tuscaloosa and for the pleasant and worthwhile experience which resulted, and

SECOND, that we express our particular appreciation to the host, Dean Charles L. Karr, and to each
member of the Host Committee who worked so effectively under the capable leadership of the Host Site
Coordinator, Joey Parker, and in particular Beth Todd and Jim R. Richardson of The University of
Alabama, and

THIRD, that we express our appreciation to the Alabama Girl’s Choir for their delightful entertainment at
the Awards Banquet on Monday evening, and

FOURTH, that we thank all the members of the Executive Committee of the Southeastern Section,
especially Michael Woo, Technical Program Coordinator, and Kenneth P. Brannan, Webmaster and
Newsletter Editor. In addition we thank all the reviewers for their efforts to ensure that the papers
presented at this meeting were of the highest quality, and

FIFTH, that we express our appreciation to Admiral David J. Nash (retired) of BE&K for his outstanding
Keynote Address, and

SIXTH, that we recognize the continued efforts of the Proceedings Editor, Barbara Thomas.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that a copy of these resolutions be included in the minutes of this meeting
and posted to the section Website.

Respectfully submitted by the Committee on Resolutions,

_Lawalackey
President of Southeastern Section
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